DRAFT

GREAT CASTERTON PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk

DC Patience

29 Priory Gardens

Stamford PE9 2EG

Planning Department                                                              31 August 2017

Rutland County Council

Catmose, Oakham, 

Rutland LE15 6HP

Dear Sir,

Rutland Local Plan Update – Consultation 

The Parish Council broadly agrees with the policies, recommendations and conclusions in these reports as a viable way ahead for Rutland.  In particular it endorses the Site Appraisal assessments and the reasons for exclusion for GRT/01, GRT/02, GRT/03, and GRT/04.

However it would also like to underline a number of points relative to Great Casterton.  These are.

A. One of the primary aims of the Parish Council is to ensure that the character of Great Casterton allows it to remain a pleasant and sustainable place to live, now and in the future.  One thing that could damage this would be a large increase in traffic (HGV and private car) through the village, and in particular through the Conservation Area.

B. We fully support both our schools and are happy with the present arrangement of a cycle way and footpath for the walking and bicycling students, as well as the speed reduction measures for those who are conveyed to school by car and bus.  We are however concerned by the size and potential of Stamford North Side and Quarry Farm Development as it has the ability to considerably increase traffic through the village en route to and from the A1.  Mixed use of the sites, such as industrial development would make this worse, particularly in the vicinity of the B1081/Water Lane/Ryhall Road/Pickworth Lane crossroads.  When these sites are developed it is recommended that traffic alleviation measures be considered.
C. Great Casterton has very few green spaces.  There is no village playground, no village sports fields and no allotments.  These were requisitioned by RCC some 25 years ago for school and housing development.  All there is left is the grass triangle at the crossroads and the old bowling green which is owned by Burghley Preservation Trust.  The Parish Council would be strongly opposed to any development on those areas.

D. Wind Farms, both large and small are unsightly and any development of these in the area would have an adverse impact on the character of the village.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this new plan.

Yours Sincerely,

CLERK
